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September | October 2018 

“Declare his glory among the heathen, his wonders among all people.” 

       – Psalm 96:3 

Dear Pastors, Supporters and ministry Friends, 

    Can you think of a more exciting work than declaring the glory and grace of God to someone 
who needs to be saved?  There is none!  God continues to bless our partnership to preach the 

good news and extend the Gospel in this part of the world.    Thank you for all that you are 
doing to fulfill the Great Commission!   We are humbled by your faithfulness. Here 
are a few highlights from the past couple months. 

Iglesia Bautista Senda Antigua – Although this work has not been formally constituted yet, 
they continue to surprise me each time I’m able to be with them.  The last Sunday of 
September they celebrated the “feast of tabernacles” and had an attendance of more than 60 
people.  Besides regular services focused on the feast, they built a “tabernacle”, ate, sang, 
slept, played outdoors, and had a great time of fellowship with the surrounding 
neighborhood.  Two visitors made professions of faith during the outdoor activities! 

There are several people that are preparing for their first baptismal service planned in late 
October in conjunction with their first mission conference.  Even though they are still in the 
formation stages they want to support missions to send the gospel to those who haven’t 
heard.  Please pray for them & Pastor Manuel Garcia as they establish this new church.    

                     

           Children’s class singing during church service           Issacar, Christian, Aaron by “Tabernacle” 

Seminario Bautista Fundamental – Classes resumed in September with six returning 
students.  Sadly, we lost  3 students over the summer however, God is in control and will give 
us what we can handle.  The exciting news is that classes are being taught in our own facility.   
We still are in the process of remodeling, but progress is being made each week and we hope 
to use this facility for many years to come as we continue training another generation. 

Iglesia Bautista Castillo Mio – The Lord blessed with an over capacity crowd of more than 
160 as we celebrated their 9th anniversary in September!  This church started with just 2 
families besides ours.  Through many ups and downs the Lord has blessed, and this church 
now has 3 daughter churches in Juarez as well as ordaining several men for the ministry.   

Pastor Pedro Gutierrez is continuing with the same vision of reaching the lost, training the 
saved, and raising up a new batch of leaders to continue the ministry long after we are all just 
a memory if the Lord tarries his return. 

Prayer Requests:   Wisdom, Power, Guidance.  Kelly’s continuing hip pain.   More souls 
and more laborers!  The churches we work closely with.  The seminary students. 

     Looking for that blessed hope and glorious appearing!  
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